Broughton Parish Council: Clerk’s Report to the meeting held on Tuesday 15th September 2015 
Correspondence received since last meeting for information. 
a) Minutes of Derwent Owners Association Meeting held 29th July 2015
b) Rural Opportunities Bulletin- August 

c) Derwent Owners Association- NWATRFCC Proposal for 2 Salmon Per year Kill limit 

d) Solway Firth Partnership Newsletter

e) DECC Email re more consultation on geological disposal facility programme

f) Updated legal topic notes from NALC on Public Contracts (over 25k), Health & Safety, Occupiers Liability, Legal proceedings,  Procurement, Contracts
g) Update on Northwest Coast Connections Project- Details of community events 

h) Details about Asset of Community Value nomination- Broughton Lodge/Soddy Gap 

i) Rural Opportunities Bulletin- September 15
j) CALC Sept Newsletter

k) CALC Allerdale Parishes Meeting- 24th September 2015

l) Clerks & Councils Direct September

m) Cumberland Building Society- Details of Financial Services Compensation Scheme

Clerk’s actions from previous meeting:
146/15- Clerk to contact CCC to ask for a mirror on Great/Little Broughton Junction-Done- Department of Transport has a strict approach regarding mirrors there it is not possible for one to be installed- They are a non prescribed sign under legislation. From the junction giving way to traffic using the Little Broughton route it is not possible to increase visibility looking right (straight ahead) as the traffic approaching from Broughton Bridge is traveling uphill, the only way to increase the distance of visibility would be to alter the levels of the carriageway which is not an option. CCC may be able to look at ways to reduce vehicle speeds on approach to increase available time to exit the junction of Main Street. 
146/15- Clerk to look through the records regarding fencing at Welfare Field- On-going- Report to be given at the meeting

146/15- Clerk to chase up councillors about reporting offenders/streets causing concern re dog fouling- Done- Only one report received

146/15- Clerk to forward info to PCSO Brown re dog that strays from Derwent Bank-Done

147/15- Clerk to send info on role of councillor to Mr D Richa- On-going

150/15- Clerk to send a copy of the dialogue and quote from Corfileds to S Anderson-Done

150/15- Clerk to contact the contractor with the decision of the council-Done

150/15- Agenda Welfare Field Track for September meeting- Done

150/15- Clerk to complete HLF application for fingerposts once quote is received from Cllr Steve Hannah’s contact- On-going- Quote not yet received
150/15- Clerk to puruse Home Group re green space around Moorfield Bank & Kirklea Bungalows- Mr Rickerby off sick W/c 17th August. Clerk chased 24/8/15 and 2/9/15 no response yet received. 
150/15- Clerk to chase up issue of cutting on Broughton Bridge-Bridge was weed sprayed w/c 17th August 2015, remaining vegetation around the bridge should have been removed w/c 24th August 2015 

151/15- Clerk to forward play area documentation to all councillors when completed- Done- Circulated via email 4th September 2015

151/15- Clerk to add on additional play area repairs as detailed by the independent inspector to the forthcoming playdale works- Work to replace damaged surface under swings will be undertaken w/c 7/9/15 as per quote circulated to all in late July. In addition the works detailed by the independent inspector will be done where possible, but an additional visit will be required once the problem with the Roundabout is established.
153/15- Clerk to obtain quotes for allotment noticeboards and fixing- On-going- Quote requested from Mr Studholme, Mr K Moore has had a verbal discussion with the clerk but can’t provide a quote in writing

153/15- Drainage at Coldgill Allotments, Clerk to provide a specification to Johnny- On-going
153/15- Clerk to request drawing/plan from Mr J Dobie on proposed locations of drainage channels and info on ‘old mains sewer’ –Done

153/15- Clerk to organise Vermin control at Coldgill Allotments- Done On site commencing 3rd September. All allotment holders emailed (those that have provided email addresses), notice sent to Cllr Richardson to erect on the site

154/15- Clerk to prepare Parish Plan Document and send it to Cllr M Bradley-On-going

155/15- Clerk to organise Millennium Gardens Meeting- Done- Cllr Sue Hannah to report on this at the meeting
155/15- Clerk to organise quotes for Millennium Gardens Work when required- On-going

155/15- Clerk to chase up White Lines on Broughton Hill & Pedestrian Priority on Main Street- CCC have confirmed this is not feasible due to carriageway width not meeting min requirements, centre lines on highways without bends can actually increase vehicle speeds. A pedestrian priority zone may have been discussed, however they often lead to a false sense of security for pedestrians. As part of the assessment it was therefore deemed that a 20mph speed limit on Main Street would be more suitable. Thus encouraging lower vehicle speeds whilst vulnerable road users utilise the footways and act accordingly whilst walking on the carriageway.
157/15- Pay accounts- Done

157/15- Clerk to speak to Broughton Children’s Carnival Committee re amount required £100 on the agenda for consideration 

158/15- Submit comments to ABC on 2/2015/0472 & 2/2015/0471

160/15- Clerk so submit comments to ABC re speed limit consultation & lack of Church Meadows- Done CCC have noted comments, the proposal is compliant with the current Dept for Transport advice, and is due to Main Street lacking in adequate footways and increase of vulnerable road users, mainly pedestrians. There are a number of pinch points which provide natural traffic calming 20mph has been proposed to reinforce the necessity of road users that low speeds are more suitable. To cover the whole of the villages would not be warranted as the majority of roads are on housing estates where the speeds are already low, as demonstrated in the Church Meadow count which shows average speeds of no more than 15mph. The high number of signs that would need to be installed to make it enforceable would create an ‘urban town centre feeling’ rather than country villages. Footway provision is good through the rest of the villages. CCC happy to meet with members of the Parish Council to discuss this matter further. 
161/15- Chase up issue of missing stop tap cover on Main Street opposite Orchard House- Done and matter now resolved.
On-going Issues:

· Land for Cemetery at the edge of Church Meadows

· Legal Documents/storage 
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